
 

Term 1 Week 9 2022 

Principal's Message  

Leadership at Lake Munmorah Public School 

It is lovely to see the leadership opportunities at Lake Munmorah Public School.  Students do not have to 

wait until they are seniors and in Year 6 before they can represent their class and their school.  We have 

recently hosted an Induction Assembly to present student leaders, which includes our Years 2-6 classes 

SRC and Aboriginal Representatives with badges and for the students in turn to commit to representing 
themselves, their school and community in the best way they can.  Well done to all students involved.  



 

1 - House Captains, SRC and Aboriginal Representatives 

Early Stage 1 team 

Early Stage 1 covers the very first year of school. It a  year for lots of firsts, lots of excitement and 

sometimes a few tears (from parents and students) and such a wonderful year of growth for everyone.  

This year, the Kindergarten students have settled beautifully into the school routine, shown how very 

grown up they are, independently coming in the school gate each day, and showing how very clev er 
they are to their teachers.  

 

2 - Mrs Jardine-Harris - KJ and Assistant Principal ES1 



 

3 - Ms Walters - KW 



 

4 - Miss Zalasinski - K/1Z 



 

5 - Ms McRae - KM 

Additional RAT kits 

Lake Munmorah PS will be sending home additional RAT kits from next week to families.  This is the 

continuation of the surveillance program initiated by the NSW Department of Education to try to 

minimise the transmission of COVID-19 in schools.  Please contact the office if you are in need of RAT 

kits sooner than mid next week.  All students will receive a package of kits in their school bags next week, 
so please check regularly for your delivery.  

Evacuation and Lock Down Drills 

This week the students took part in an evacuation drill.  All students and staff take part in this important 

drill twice a year, to test the response times, build understanding of the importance of these drills and 

improve routines, if required.   Students and staff at LMPS evacuate to the school oval, class rolls are 

marked and visitor logs are checked for additional people onsite.  Of course, in a real situation, 

emergency services would also be involved. 

Lock down drills are also practiced.  This would be in response to a situation where the safest place to be 

is indoors, with windows and doors locked against any threat.  Staff are trained in what to do to ensure 
the safety of students in situations where lock downs are required.  

Both drills are practiced twice a year.  

Narelle Baldwin 



Principal 

Upcoming Events 

March                

                 29                            PBL Rewards Day 

April 

                  01                           Assembly of Recognition 

                  01  - 08                   Scholastic Book Fair 

                  08                           12:20pm Easter Hat Parade 

                                                 Last Day of  Term 1 

            

TERM 2 

                   27                          Students return Term 2 

                                                9:15am ANZAC Day Ceremony 

                 28                           Primary Cross Country 

                  29                           Infants Cross Country 

May       

                   05                              Mother's Day Stall 

                 06                            Mother's Day Breakfast 



 

Awards Week 9 

 

Library 

 

Another great week in library – learning, viewing, discussing, reading, borrowing, and returning.  

Some students have been given reminders to return their overdue books before the end of term so they 
can borrow another one for holiday reading. 

Book Club Issue 2 orders were submitted today. Hopefully there will be a quick turnaround and books 
will be back late next week or early the week after in time for the holidays.  

 



 

This term there is a BOOK FAIR in the library from Friday 1st April to Friday 8th April.  

The theme for the Book Fair is Dive Into Reading. (Check out our library display!) 

Next week, students will participate in a colouring competition for the chance to win 1 of 6 $10.00 
vouchers that they can use to purchase a book at the Book Fair.  

Come and DIVE into the Book Fair as it will be available for parents / family me mbers to visit each day at 

3:00pm (except Tuesday) and after the Easter Hat Parade on Friday 8th April.  

Have a great week. 

Julie Treharne  



Community News  

 



 

 



 

 


